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Term 1 Week 8                                  21st March, 2014 

The Third Sunday of Lent 
This Sunday’s Gospel reading is from John. 
 

‘The water that I shall give will turn into a 
spring of eternal life’ 

‘Whoever drinks this water will get thirsty again: 
but anyone who drinks the water that I shall give will 
never be thirsty again: 
the water that I shall give will turn into a spring 
inside him, welling up to eternal life.’ 
 

Sunday’s Gospel Acclamation 
Glory to you, Word of God, Lord Jesus Christ! 
Lord, you are truly the Saviour of the world; 
give me living water, that I may never thirst again. 
Glory to you, Word of God, Lord Jesus Christ! 
 
The Annunciation of the Lord 
Next Tuesday is the feast of the Annunciation. 
This feast originated in the East during the sixth 
century and gained universal observance in the West 
during the eighth century. It is a feast of the Lord, 
commemorating the announcement to the Virgin 
Mary of the Word made flesh, Mary’s acceptance of 
God’s will, and the conception of Christ nine months 
before Christmas. Its occurrence close to Easter links 
the incarnation with the whole mystery of human 
redemption in Christ.  
(from the Daily Mass Book 2014) 
 
Hail Mary, Full of Grace, 
The Lord is with thee. 
Blessed art thou among women,  
and blessed is the fruit of thy womb, Jesus. 
Holy Mary, Mother of God, 
pray for us sinners now, 
and at the hour of our death. 
Amen.  

School Photo Day 
School photos for 2014 are 
scheduled to be taken on 
Thursday, 27th March. 
Individual envelopes from the 
photographers have been issued to all students. 
These envelopes should be brought to school ON 
PHOTOGRAPHY DAY with the appropriate 
amount of money enclosed - no change can be given 
by the photographers. 
Payment options are: 
Cash: Exact money only -  
 NO CHANGE CAN BE GIVEN 
Cheque: Payable to Fotomakers Sydney 
 Bounced cheques will see the order 
 cancelled. 
 Cheque payments will be charged a $1 
 administration and bank fee 
Credit Card: CREDIT CARD PAYMENTS ARE 
 TO BE MADE ONLINE ONLY 
 Go to www.fotomakerssydney.com.au 
 Click on “Order your photos” tile 
 Enter your SHOOT KEY (located above 

‘Payment Options’ on your envelope). 
Package prices are outlined on the envelopes. 
EVERY student is to bring their own envelope on 
photo day although 1 payment can be made into the 
eldest child’s envelope for siblings with reference of 
payment location on the younger sibling’s envelope. 
Family envelopes are to picked up from the office. 
Spare envelopes will NOT be distributed on the day. 
To order photos after Thursday, 27th March, parents 
will need to contact Fotomakers on 9624 8504. 
Students are requested to wear FULL SUMMER 
school uniform for the photos as ALL students will 
be photographed. 
Please Note: Family discounts for individual photos 
are available if paying online. The discount applies if 
you have more than 2 children - 1st and 2nd child 
pay full price and any other children are free. 
 
OLOL Twitter Account 
Calling all Tweeters and Followers! Our Lady of 
Lourdes Baulkham Hills has an official Twitter 
account. If you have a Twitter account, please feel 
free to 'Follow' the Our Lady of Lourdes Baulkham 
Hills Twitter Feed. 
The Twitter handle is: @olol8Hills 

OLOL  
SCHOOL NEWSLETTER 



Merit Cards 
Congratulations to all students who 
received Merit Awards at the 
assembly this week: 
 

KN KZ 
Stella Puletua  Jet Hall 
Antonella Bayeh  Olivia Higgins 
Noah Ranola  Maya Phegan 
Matthew Wybrow  Joseph Wesser 
 
1D  1H 
Abigail Giandinoto  Samuel Polley 
Spencer Collimore  Lauren McGirr 
Elise Sturdy  Sarah Thomas 
Keira Culnane  Mia Langdon 
 JamesCampbell 
 
2B  2H 
Tiago Qiuntal Josie Kneller 
Melissa Fonseka  Thomas Murphy 
Joshua Hasham  Elias Tannous 
Connor Urquhart  Mia Bermudez 
Brooke Whittaker 
 
3LN  3S 
Abigail Scully  Max Langdon 
Braydon Wickman  Kyle Filipino 
Jerome Abou-Antoun  Grace Attard 
Emily Tapia  Ella Mc Girr 
Jessica Abrahams   Erin Boffa  
 
4AB  4D 
Luke Wehbe   Julian Younis 
Jasmine Schiller   Jack Rowe 
Keisha Lotoanui   Jack Jenkins 
Michael Gabrael   Emily Hardy 
    Jenny Bekiaris 
 
5C  5P 
Nicole Pacheco   Hannah Briggs 
Luke Harrod   Kieran Courtney 
Nicholas Moses   Amy Zammit 
Daniel Antivilo   Anamarie Raic  
 
6M  6P 
Vanessa Turini   Sarah Wehbe 
Zac Wooldridge   Saskia Brothers 
Annalise El-Khoury  Nicholas Bila 
Jonah Bowry   Charlie Pease 
Elise Birch   Sophie Wisely 
Connor Rudd 
 
Uniform Shop 
The uniform shop will be open on Friday, 
28th March, Monday, 7th April and 
Tuesday, 8th April from 8.45am till 
9.15am. 

Early Years Assessment 
“Early Years Assessment” for Kinder and Year 1 
students was introduced by the Catholic Education 
Office. 
Over the next few weeks, the teachers in Kinder and 
Year 1 will individually assess the children’s 
progress in Literacy. 
Assessment for Kindergarten includes: 
Letter Identification, Concepts about Print and 
Running Records. 
Assessment for Year 1 includes: 
Reading Fluency and Comprehension (Running 
Records) 
Word Reading Test 
Writing Vocabulary 
Hearing and Recording Sounds in Words 
This data is then recorded and sent to the Catholic 
Education Office. 
 
Kindergarten 2015 
Enrolments 
Our  Lady  of 
Lourdes Primary 
School is now 
taking Kindergarten enrolments for 2015. Please 
download the enrolment form from the school 
website www.ololbhills.catholic.edu.au, complete 
the form and return it to the school office with all the 
required documentation. 
All families will be interviewed on Saturday, May 
3rd by a member of the leadership team. 
If your child has any special physical or learning 
needs please make an appointment to see Mr 
Haskins for a more extensive interview. 
New families may have a tour of our school on: 
 Thursday, April 3rd, 2014 at 7.00pm 
 Thursday, May 1st, 2014 at 10.00am 
 

Please email the school 
ololbhills@parra.catholic.edu.au to inform us if you 
wish to attend any one of these sessions. 
 
School Fees 
School fees for Term 1, 2014 are now overdue. 
Some families have not yet finalised their Term 1 
account. If you have not made a Flexible Payment 
Plan arrangement and your Term 1 School fee 
account remains outstanding, please finalise this 
account as soon as possible to avoid your account 
being transferred to the Catholic Education Office 
for further action.  
 
Money to School for Activities 
All money for school activities should be sent to the 
classroom teacher as it is recorded before being sent 
to the office. Please ensure each envelope has your 
child’s name and class clearly marked. 



Cross Country/Fun Run 
The School Cross Country and Fun Run was held 
last Friday the 14th March at Yattenden Oval. 
Congratulations to all students who participated in 
events. Students showed great enthusiasm and 
endurance in the warm weather! A big thank you to 
all parent helpers who assisted on the day. 
The Diocesan Cross Country will be held on 
Tuesday 6th May (Term 2, Week 2) at Eastern 
Creek. Further information and permission notes will 
be distributed in the coming weeks. 

Mother's Day Stall  
We are looking for raffle 
prize donations for this 
year's annual Mother’s 
Day Stall fundraising 
raffle. If you would like 
to make a donation, please bring it into the school 
office. The Mother’s Day Stall will be held on 
Thursday, 8th May. Phone Alison Urquhart on 0407 
317 231 if you have any queries. 
 
Easter Raffle 
This year, as part of our fundraising 
efforts, we are holding an Easter Raffle. 
This week the eldest child from each 
family was sent home with a booklet of 
10 raffle tickets. 
Tickets are $2.00 each 
1st Prize – Family Pass to the Sydney Royal Easter 
Show 2014, which includes ride coupons (total value 
$220) 
2nd Prize – A Family Movie Pass to Events Cinema 
3rd Prize – An Easter Hamper 
We would appreciate if all tickets sold or unsold are 
returned with monies to the school no later than 
Friday 1st April. 
We thank-you for your ongoing support, 
The Social & Fundraising Committee 
 
Band News 
Our Lady of Lourdes Junior Band will begin 
morning band rehearsals on the first Thursday of 
Term 2 (1st May) in the Parish Hall at 8.30am, 
straight after Senior Band. Rehearsals will then 
continue every Thursday at 8.30am in school term, 
till the end of the year, as well as the usual lessons . 
I am very pleased to report to parents, that the loud 
and sometimes unusual ‘noises’ coming from the 
‘junior band’ children’s instruments, are gradually 
being replaced by musical sounds, and sometimes 
recognisable tunes! They are very much enjoying 
their band experience and look forward to their first 
performance. Please put the concert date in your 
diaries - Thursday, 19th June at 6.30pm in the 
Learning Centre (Dress-smart casual). An invitation 
will be sent home closer to the date. 
All children should be encouraged to practise 
their instruments at least four or five times each 
week, for about 15 minutes each time. This will 
give them confidence in their note reading and 
playing, and allow us all to move forward more 
quickly with our songs.  
If you have any questions about band, please email 
me on jenny@teachingservices.com.au or contact 
Teaching Services on 9651 7333. 
I look forward to meeting you all at our performance 
in Term 2.                   Jenny Sparks – Band Director 



Chicken Pox Outbreak 
In the past week there have been a number of 
outbreaks of chickenpox in Year 6 and some in Year 
2.  Please read the attached fact sheet from the NSW 
Department of Health. 
Chicken pox is a viral infection caused by the 
varicella-zoster virus. 
Symptoms include fever and “cold-like” symptoms 
followed by a rash. The rash appears as blisters 
which crust to form scabs. The rash is more 
noticeable on the trunk than on the limbs and may 
affect the scalp and the inside of the mouth, nose and 
throat. The rash is usually itchy. 
For an accurate diagnosis, please visit your family 
doctor. 
You are requested to keep your child at home for 5 
days after the rash first appears and until the blisters 
have all scabbed over. 
Please email the school to inform us if your child is 
absent with chicken pox. 
Thank you for your cooperation. 
Mr Steve Haskins, Principal 
 
OLOL Parishioner Concerns …. 
Since the issuing of the Decree by Bishop Anthony 
on 5th March there has been some concern raised 
regarding our place of worship as defined in the 
Decree. 
Fr Peter Williams VG addressed this issue in his 
initial “Statement to the Parishioners of Our Lady of 
Lourdes, South Baulkham Hills.”  of 11th 
November, 2013. 
“Whilst for canonical reasons the boundaries need to 
be altered, that does not mean that anyone living 
under the new boundaries (and technically in another 
parish) and who identifies with Our Lady of Lourdes 
will find themselves excluded from the community.  
Every Catholic has the right to make a choice 
about which parish they identify with.  
In the Parramatta Diocese many people who belong 
to parishes don’t live within the boundaries. The 
church will remain open. Mass and the Sacraments 
will continue to be celebrated as has been the case in 
the past. The Parish School will remain as a vital part 
of the local area. 
The parish organizations and groups will continue to 
function, the parish office will remain open, and a 
Sunday bulletin focusing on the community here will 
continue to be published. 
These assurances were made to the Parish Pastoral 
Council during the consultation process.” 
It is incorrect to state that your place of domicile is 
the parish to which you now belong. You have the 
right to choose your place of worship and, through 
this choice, the parish to which you belong is 
determined. 

Baulkham Hills Football Club 
Baulkham Hills Football (Soccer) Club would like to 
invite students, boys and girls, 10yrs/11yrs to play in 
our Small Sided Football U11 teams. 
We welcome all children of any ability to come and 
play football as a mighty Kooka. 
For more information please call: BHFC Secretary, 
Mr Tony Hughes, 0432 056 959. 
 
Stepping Beyond: Support for those Separated or 
Divorced 
On the last Tuesday of each month, CatholicCare 
Solo Parent Ministry invites those who have been 
separated or divorced to an evening for sharing and 
support. The emphasis is on personal development, 
growth and goals for a hope-filled future. Shared 
personal experiences are prompted by the 
questions: “How well are you stepping beyond? 
What do you want to step beyond? What are you 
currently stepping beyond? What is stopping you 
from stepping beyond? What have you learned as 
you keep stepping beyond?”  
Date: Tuesday 25th March Venue: CCSS Centre, 51
-59 Allawah Street, Blacktown Time: 7.30 – 9.30 
Cost: $5.00 
Registration: soloparentministry@ccss.org.au  
or Phone 99330205 
 
Worldwide Marriage Encounter Weekend 
A marriage enrichment experience for married 
couples on 13-15th June at Mt Carmel Retreat 
Centre, Varroville, NSW. Bookings: 02 4283 3435 
or wsharpe@bigpond.net.au www.wwme.org.au 
www.facebook.com/WWMEasternUnit 
 

 

Respect feeling good about 
yourself and others 

 
 Valuing others / being 

friendly / being a good 
friend / encouraging 
others 

SCHOOL EVENTS 

March 
Sun 23rd 

 
Third Sunday of Lent 

Tues 25th The Annunciation 
9.15am Mass Year 4 
Reconciliation 5P 

Thurs 27th School Photo Day 

Sun 30th Fourth Sunday of Lent 

Mon 31st SRC Young Leaders Day 



During Term 1, Year 3 students have been learning about Lent being a time of 
growing, changing and giving. 

 

We have also learnt about how Jesus is present in the church and how he sent us 
the Holy Spirit to enrich our lives. 

       

Year 3 have also discussed the story of ‘The Giving Tree’ and the theme of giving 
to others.   

 
               
 

 
 
 
 
 

The  children created dramatic still images demonstrating how  
we can reach out to those in need. 

 




















